

COUNTY OF NEVADA COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 950 MAIDU AVENUE, P.O. BOX 59902

NEVADA CITY, CA 95959-7902

(530) 265-1411 FAX (530) 265-9849 <u>www.mynevadacounty.com</u>

Trisha Tillotson, P.E. Community Development Agency Director

Panos Kokkas, P.E. Director of Public Works

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE: March 22, 2022

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Panos Kokkas, Director of Public Works

SUBJECT: Resolution to adopt bidding documents for the 2022 Nevada County

Annual Striping Project 426640, and authorizing: the Purchasing Agent to solicit bids; and the Director of Public Works to award and execute the contract to the lowest responsive bidder (not to exceed \$284,900) or to reject all bids; and the Auditor to encumber the contract –

Districts I, II, III, IV, and V

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution to allow advertising of the Bidding documents, Specifications, and Contract documents for the 2022 Nevada County Annual Striping Project.

<u>FUNDING</u>: This project will be funded with Regional Surface Transportation Program and Highway User Tax Account funds. There is no impact to the General Fund. The project is included in the FY 2022/23 Capital Improvement Program for Road Maintenance.

BACKGROUND: The Department of Public Works is proposing to stripe approximately 88 miles of roadway. This is a routine, annual maintenance activity intended as a fundamental road safety measure. The Director of Public Works may make adjustments to the roadways listed as necessary.

On February 8, 2022, the Nevada County Board of Supervisors approved an environmental clearance for pavement striping along 88 miles of county-maintained roadways.

The project plans, specifications, and cost estimate for this project have been completed. The engineer's estimate is \$259,000 plus a 10% contingency of \$25,900 for a total of \$284,900.

The bid opening date will be set by the Director of Public Works, with construction scheduled to begin in summer 2022. If the lowest responsive and responsible bid exceeds the total project budget, staff will either bring this item back to the board for approval or reject all bids.

Item Initiated by: Patrick Perkins, Principal Civil Engineer **Approved by:** Panos Kokkas, Director of Public Works

Submittal Date: 2/4/22 Revision Date: 3/8/22